LIVERPOOL DISABLED SUPPORTERS ASSSOCIATION
COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

THURSDAY 10th OCTOBER 2013 1.00PM
COMMITTEE ATTENDING
Ste Cuddy, Steve Evans, Keith Graham (Chairperson), David Higham, Tommy Hutchinson, Rishi Jain, Abbie Johnson (Ticket Office)Ian Littlewood, Colin McCall (DLO), Ian Pickett, Dave Smith.
APOLOGIES
None.
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MINUTES
· Two suitable nominations, along with the two re-election applications for the committee elections have been received. Ste Cuddy is to arrange for the ballot forms to be sent out shortly.

· The database meeting with Clare to discuss the legalities of storage and best way forward is still to be arranged.

· Colin to check with Melwood with view to player availability regarding our Christmas Party on either Wednesday 11th or Thursday 12th December. 
TICKETING UPDATE
· There is an executive meeting next week with Phil Dutton regarding the Members Sale in November and with general enquires.
·  Ambulant Tickets for the Newcastle away game are available.
· Wheelchair and ambulant tickets for Arsenal away are available. 
FUNDING UPDATE

· One member owes the cost of the last two social events due to the cheques being returned to us unpaid. A letter will be sent to the member asking for this payment immediately. If no payment prevails, or no genuine reason is forthcoming, they will not be invited to apply for further events and membership may be cancelled. 
DLO UPDATE
· No update this month, however Colin will ensure a comprehensive update is given next month.

MEMBERSHIP AND DATABASE
· Colin, Ian Pickett, Ste Cuddy and David Higham are to form a subcommittee to bring the membership list up to date and in an accurate manner, merging all details correctly. 
HOT POT & CHRISTMAS SOCIAL 2013
· Colin, Steve Evans and Tommy Hutchinson are to form a subcommittee to deal with the social events.
· David Higham is to bring a numerator to the next meeting for trial as a tool for the drawing of raffle tickets at future events. This is to alleviate the seemingly constant issue with similar tickets being drawn out.
· Due to the success of the Hot Pot Supper, we will consider a further event of this nature next year.
· Colin to consider the potential guest list for the Christmas Party. Presidents, ladies team player, Father Christmas and or Mighty Red and others.
EXECUTIVE MEETING
Ste Cuddy and Keith met with Andrew Parkinson on 2nd October 2013 and amongst topics discussed was the agreement that a further eleven wheelchair bays would be created in The Kop for next season, and that an extra disabled toilet will be installed. 
Following on from this it was suggested that the wheelchair bays in The Kop are renumbered, as at the moment they commence at roughly 27 through to 64.
New audio headsets were used at the last game; these have been greatly received as they are in real time. There will be discussions with hospital radio broadcasters as to how they can be involved again, as the equipment for their broadcasts does not have the facility at present. 
PODCAST

· Ged Poynton and Andrew Parkinson are quite happy with being interviewed as long as there is nothing controversial. This would also apply to any other LFC staff members. All club content is to be approved by Craig Evans (P.R. Manager) 
AOB

· As Rishi is leaving the club on 11th October 2013 to join “Kick It Out”, we presented him with a bottle of champagne as a thank you for all the hard work he has done for us, particularly in Colin’s absence, and wished him all the best in his new job. 
· Keith has written to a number of away clubs regarding the number of wheelchairs allocated to LFC, 
· The new membership cards have been delayed due to them being incompatible with our database. This will hopefully be resolved soon. 
· The LFC TV programme featuring the LDSA and Community Department is still in the pipeline to be shown early next year in quarter one.
· Updates on the LDSA webpage have ceased temporarily. This is due to a long term absence and hopefully will be resolved soon. 
· The LDSA webpage is to be used as a model in redesigning the club’s accessibility web page into various sections and tabs. 

NEXT MEETING
· Friday 8th November 2013. Colin to book the relevant location, preferably No 7 Bar.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing LDSA@liverpoolfc.com
